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COUNCIL, BOARD MEMBERS AND STAFF

President: Mr. Tom Hayes
Mr. Derek Kerr (resigned - October 1994)

Vice-President: Mr. Alan Russell
Finance Director: Mr. Phil Males
Board Member: Mr. John Urbina
Match Director: Mr. Douglas Flood

Tournament Director:  Vacant

Lester Vibert (resigned - January 1995)
Veterans Director: Miss Norma Callinan

Mr. Amo Koenig (resigned - February 1995)
Marketing Director: Mr. Radko Zalovdek

Publicity Director: Mr. Keith Bowler
Junior Director: Mr. Ali Iskandar
Women's Director: Mrs. Gillian Hutchinson

Coaching Director: Mr. Warren Gray
Executive Director: Mr. Geoff Henry
Mr. Keith Bowler (retired - July 1994)

Administrative Assistant: Miss Norma Callinan



1995 Board And Council
Meeting Attendances

T.Hayes 7/7 Council
A.Russell  5/7 Council
P.Males 3/7 Council
J.Urbina 2/2 Council
(res.)
H.Pollard 1/3 Council
T.Lee 1/4 Council
G.Henry  7/7 Council
G.Hutchinson 7/7 Council
R.Zaloudek  6/7 Council
D.Flood 2/5 Council
W.Gray 5/7 Coungil
K.Bowler 6/7 Council
N.Callinan 5/7 Council

7/7 Board

6/7 Board

2/7 Board

4/4 Board

1/4 Board

1/1 Board

7/7 Board

N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A

N/A



Table Tennis New South Wales Inc.

AFFILIATED ASSOCIATIONS

Armidale Table Tennis Club Inc.

Central Coast Table Tennis Association

Goulbum Table Tennis Association

Mlawarra District Table Tennis Association Inc.

Lithgow Table Tennis Association

Manly Warringah District Table Tennis Association

NSW Insurance Officers Table Tennis Association

NSW Public Service Table Tennis Association

NSW Veterans Table Tennis Association Inc.

Sutherland Shire Table Tennis Association

Upper North Shore Table Tennis Association

Wagga Wagga Table Tennis Association

Western District Table Tennis Association



President's | for 1995

Whilst 1995 was a difficult ycar and one of learning for myself and many others there were successes
such as the state league, schools and district development. Although we did not have a recognised
tournament director we managed to run tournaments One thing I did learn was table tennis does not
provide many rewards, the biggest and best rewards come from within and those that were involved
in 1995 programs, will understand when I say these rewards come from achievements, such as, the
end of year schools tournament.

Dunng 1995 we saw many changes to the board and council. T make no apologics for these changes
[ expect 1996 to be just as difficult, we still have many very difficult tasks to attend 1look upon
these tasks as further development For those who are involved I appreciate it will be difficult but
also very rewarding.

g T

Tom Hayes
President



E ive Di s R
And
Development Report

The period of April to December 1995was in many ways a

successful time for the Association. Several new initiatives and
record breaking activities such as our Schools events
demonstrated the huge potential market for our sport. However,
the Association is still lacking an effective administrative
infrastructure and until this is rectified most of our activities and
development programs could be jeopardized. Hopefully we will
work toward changing this in 1996 and beyond.

The highlight of the year was our involvement with the Schools.

A record 244 children took part in the TTNSW Schools Teams
event at the State Sports Centre. A big thanks to Gillian
Hutchinson who is the diving force and principal organiser of this
event. Gillian also organised and ran (with Alan Oakford) the
TTNSW Primary Schools Teams event in December which also
attracted a record number of participants. The success of these
events was mirrored at the National Schools Teams Championships
held in Canberra in October where NSW Teams (50% of the entry)
took out honours in a host of categories. Once again, congratulations
to Gillian and her crew for a job well done.

Table Tennis NSW in conjunction with Table Tennis Australia ran
several Lightning Carnivals (Teams Events) in Country NSW.
Lithgow, Queanbeyan and Newcastle were visited by Ron Moule
(TTA) and myself. The response overall was encouraging and it is
interesting to note that all of these places have increased their
number of juniors since our visits. A special mention must be made
of Ron Moule's valuable cotribution to TTNSW in 1995. Through
Ron we were able to run the above Carnivals, receive both direct
and indirect TTA funding for Development Programs, set up the
MacArthur District Table Tennis Program and obtain sponsorship
through Stiga for the PCYC Annual Championships. TTA and
TTNSW will certainly miss such a dedicated and capable official
who I enjoyed working with and learnt so much from.



The inaugural TTNSW School Students Championships were
successful, attracting 250 players from across the State. This was
the largest Junior Event ever held in Australia and my sincerest
thanks to the 40+ volunteers who helped make it such a success.
A special mention to Alan Taylor, Wilhemina Pruyn (TTA) and
Noel Shorter for their much needed advice and work. The true
measure of the success of this and all our School Events can only
be gauged by our follow-up activities in 1996 and beyond. This is
a significant challenge that we MUST take on as soon as possible.

Alan Taylor was our Volunteer of the Year in 1995- a well earned
reward for a tireless Table Tennis worker. The Annual Presentation
dinner was also put back on the Association's calendar; I hope
along with Volunteer of the Year it is reinstated permanently. The
State Pennant (see Match Report) was also reintroduced after a long
abscence- well done to Doug Flood and his Match Sub-Committee
for a great effort.

The office has also undergone a few changes in 1995. Staff
restructuring and stricter Government guidelines mean we now have
one part-time paid employee where previously we had three. The
good news is that we now have record funding for Development
($9000) and we now own our fax and photocopier which means
we no longer have leasing costs for these items. There has been a
gradual transformation of the office's role in administering
TTNSW. No longer do we completely run the sport from the
office relying on one or two people to do everything. The paid
position changes have compelled us to now run the office as a
communications base and SUPPORT for those people entrusted
with running the Association. Hopefully, the mentality of "the
office will do it" is gone for good. Who knows? The reduction

in the number of employees may even be a blessing in disguise.

Ghiath Khalil has totally transformed LOOP in terms of both
presentation and content. Plans are also afoot to re-vamp our
Tournaments with a new Tournament Committee in place.
Tournaments have been a disappointment in 1995; with no Director
or Committee they have been sub-standard in their running and
presentation with a drop in entries resulting. It is vital we get
Tournaments right- if they are run well the players and spectators
will enjoy them and thus come back for more. Also they provide
TTNSW with much needdincome,so we need to run more of them



if possible. A major problem to this day is the question of venues
for our Tournaments. This is a subject which I am confident will
(and MUST be) addressed in 1996.

Generally speaking, | found my liasion with affiliated Associations
to be disappointing. Some still do not register their members and
only a few are making any effort to Develop Table Tennis in their
areas. So often [ heard complaints from Associations about a
multitude of issues, yet we rarely receive any correspondence from
them and I sometimes wonder if they read our correspondence. The
three biggest Sydney Associations (Sutherland, Manly and Western
Disticts) are evolving into regional defactoVeterans Associations. It
is vital that TTNSW takes the initiative with this issue and works
WITH these Associations to help them attract more younger
players. It is in both our best interest and theirs that we develop
Junior venues that somehow link-in with the players and officials
in the Licensed Clubs.

TTNSW has been granted the 1996 Australian Junior
Championships. The Organising Committee is up-and-running with
a lot of the preparatory work already done. These Championships
are a great oppurtunity to raise the morale of both our players and
officials and I look forward to seeing a host of new and old
officials involved with the running of this event.

The generous assistance of the NSW Department of Sport &
Recreation continues to aid Table Tennis NSW in several ways.
Their funding contribution towards our Development programmes
and position(s), a free office and access to the Sports Management
Advisory Service have assisted TTNSW greatly over several years.
The Sports Management Advisory Service has been working with
TTNSW over recent months in helping us to re-assess both our
administrative and financial structures. The SMAS has now given
us a suggested Strategic Plan to help us run a more efficient and
dynamic organisation.

Finally, a quick overview of registrations and finance. In 1995 a
record % amount (over 80%) was paid from TTNSW to Table
Tennis Australia. Registration income is and will continue to be in
the short term our main source of income, yet under the current

levy system TTNSW will not be able to fund it's most basic
operations. This happened in 1995 where for a few months we were



technically bankrupt. Put simply, we cannot afford AT THIS
TIME to pay TTA $7200 p.a. particularly now when we have to
find an EXTRA $8000 to pay for our one part-time position. This
issue must be urgently addressed before the situation of TTNSW
becoming bankrupt occurs again in 1996.

Money issue aside, [ must thank Ron Moule (res.), Rod Lindroth
(res.), and Ron Carlton for their support and encouragement
during my tenure as Executive Director. I believe our office has a
good rapport with both the TTA office and Board who have taken
an interest in TTNSW matters and developments in recent years.
I'hope that both of these Associations work in well together as we
approach the year 2000.

This 1s my second and last report in my role as Executive Director.
It has been an interesting and at times intensely frustrating position
to work in. This is why [ left the position. I have never been exactly
sure what my job was; basically [ was left to my own devices. I do
not mean this as a crticism, but I think it is vital that my
replacement is given a firm direction and role to work in. (This also
could apply to the Council.) T wish my successor the best of luck,
and I look forward to taking on a new role for myself in Table
Tennis NSW. My thanks to all those people who supported and
assisted me during my Executive Directorship. I have done my

best and [ hope to keep working for the Great Sport of Table Tennis
in 1996 and beyond.

Gl o

Geoff Henr(ff

Executive Director



ADMINISTRATION DIRECTOR’S REPORT

The Administration portfolio in the period since the last annual general meeting has
had a number of critical issues to resolve. The most important factor being the funding
we receive for paid staff positions. The Council was faced with a directive that all
positions had to be met with equal contributions from Table Tennis NSW. This meant
that both the Executive Director and the Administration Assistant funding was in
jeopardy because of our present financial situation. In the past this matter has been
negotiated with the government and special consideration given for our sport. As
Directors of sporting associations come under the same legal responsibilities as
commercial organisations, this created a dilemma as to the acceptance of the funding
we had received. We had to guarantee to match the funding. In the end we sought
advice from the Department of Sport & Recreation to examine our situation and
provide a recommendation as to how we should proceed. The situation with the grants
had created a dilemma - do the funded positions focus on development in regard to
coaching, junior development, player recruitment, or do they focus on activities that will
improve income, such as marketing of equipment, tournaments, pennants, seeking
sponsorship etc. Also how much could we realistically fund.

The department's findings reported in December identified the lack of fund
generation, the number of registered players and lack of strategic direction as our
major problems and recommended that we should improve our financial planning and
marketing planning activities.| believe the government has now given us the direction.
With the resignation of Rosemary Le and recently Geoff Henry, the state office is now
operating with volunteers until these matters can be addressed.

This means the incoming Council has some priorities to introduce the necessary
systems and to finalise a profit budget and business plan in line with the State
government’s recommendations.

A new registration system and a ranking system was also implemented in preparation
for 1996.

Alan Russell
Vice President



TINSW MATCH PORTFILO 1995
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STATE PENNANTS

This year has seen the revival of the State Pennants We had SO players competing in the two competitions
Of the 50 players there were quite s few who were not TTNSW registered but have since become memmbers
The first pennant wes run in a teams format (2 person teams) 2 singles & 1 doubles. The Venue for the
event was Libcombe Netball Halls The conditions were very good The players were graded into divisions 1
& 2. The format was received well by all players but due to the nightly costs 8 first past the post format
was adopted Which saw enthusiasm wane in the last few nights but in hindsight semi finsls & finals must be
run,

The second Pennants (Ranking Competition) was run st Greenacre YMCA hall The hall was not up to the
standard of Lidcombe and we saw a fall in attendence. There were 24 players competing 15 of whom
were new players who had not played in the first penants The format was a 12 person round robin (2
rounds) with the players being divided into two divisions. The overall format had a mixed reception.
Division 2 players were more dedicated which was reflected by the attendance of these players.The
attendance of some players in the Division 1 group was affected by several mgjor tournemnts and some
with overtime commitments, which saw a number of games cancelled. The overall format was well received
and a number of enquires were received sbout the next penaants

*  CITY v COUNTRY Tournaments

At the annual tournament held aver three days at the Lidcombe Netball Centre,counry won in the first two
days with the third being a fun day with novelty and double knockout events Some players showed
reservation when the bats with the large holes were handed out however trepidation tumed to laughter &3
the games progressed

The attendance of country players was good however city players failed to commit thernselves to this
tournament The format is good ie:two teams events in one day and cost effective at $10.00 per day
compared to tournament entry fees.

The way we select players for this event must change I feel that each Ciry associaton should enter three
teams (A.B,C grade) to represent their association and City. This format could add a little more prestige to
the tournament By allowing the Associations to enter teams in the tournament this could lead to an
Asgociations Teams Toumament.

Many thanks go to the people who played and helped over the three days The BBQ lunch on the final day
was well appreciated and should be repeated.

Each player received a medal for competing in this and the 1994 tournament and these were purchased with
the monsy raised by the 95 tourngment

1 would like to thank sll the people who helped me during the year and | am loaking forward to & better year
of table tennis in 1996.As highlighted in this report the venues for table tennis are a problem and I would like
to suggest that unless we have g permanent venue the cost of hiring halls will be a substamtial expenditure
when running a tournament or a coaching clinic. Over the next twelve months I would like to see TINSW
and all wable tennis players work together to build a permanent Table Tennis Centre

.

Douglas Flood



Table Tennis NSW Inc.

Marketing Director's Report

During the past twelve months the following has been done to promote and market
table tennis:

* Organise and promote W.D.T.T.A. Tournament

¢ Organise and promote W.D.T.T.A. competitions in A,B,C and D grades

* Supply table tennis equipment for promotion of women's table tennis at Bankstown
Town Hall

* Promote table tennis in primary & high schools within Region 1 North West part of
Sydney

* Demonstrations, exhibitions and coaching in the above schools and regional centre
(4 primary schools over 100 students participated on a weekly basis, 6 high schools
over 150 students participated on weekly basis)

* Organise school round robins, select players to represent primary and secondary
schools in weekly regional table tennis competitions

* Design and organise the manufacture of a very strong medium priced table tennis
tables

* Prepare sponsorship proposal for funding of State League for 1996 and the NSW
team in National League in 1997 submit to sponsors for consideration and approval

* Provide photos and newsworthy stories to local newspapers

* Promote table tennis on National radio stations SBS and ABC

* Organise sponsorship and book date for table tennis tournament to blé played
during Orange Blossom Festival in September 1995

* Organise and promote W.D.T.T.A. Grand Finals of A,B,C & D grades

* Supply on loan table tennis equipment to Tindale High School for table tennis
training before October High School National Championships.

* Organise & run high school competition (8 teams in Region 1) played at A.R.C.
every Friday afternoon between 4.30 p.m. & 6.00p.m. Secure short term
sponsorship from FAVORIT SPORTS & long term sponsorship from DUNLOP
VOLLEY

* Organise school round robins, select players to represent primary schools in
weekly regional table tennis competitions to be played in term 4.

* Organise production & market & distribute new very strong competition, medium
priced table tennis tables affordabie for schools to improve image of table tennis
equipment




Table Tennis NSW Inc.

* Promote table tennis during Orange Blossom Festival

* Organise players from Region 1 to participate in singles and doubles tournament at
Homebush Sports Centre

* Organise Grand Finals of Region 1 High school competition and provide photos
and results to local newspapers

* Donate new table tennis tables and nets to Cherrybrook Technology High school
and Oakhill College as a reward for schools participation in table tennis during
1995 and organise presentation by Federal Member of Parliament including media
coverage

* Organise sponsorship and book demonstration area for Channel 7 Sports Expo in
Darling Harbour Exhibition Halls in January 1996, attend meetings with expo
promoters and sponsors

* Provide table tennis equipment for Sports Expo and organise players and
promotional materials

* Organise promotion on Channel 7 news and video for TV sport programs

* Organise and run W.D.T.T.A. Open Tournament

* Approach all primary and secondary schools in Region 1- Re: Term 1 1996 table
tennis competitions

* Prepare draws and start competition on Friday 8 March, 1996

* Organise promotion and 4 coaching sessions in Cherrybrook Technology High
School during April 1996

* Organise junior subcommittee for Region 1 for junior league

* Continue sponsorship negotiations for State and National Leagues

-~

- -
/ L / /
L st e < /zr_‘_\

Radko Zaloudek
Marketing Director

S My 550 2



COACHING DIRECTOR REPORT
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 10th MARCH 1996

This report covers activities conducted from April to December 1995.

The coaching sub-committee has been active in planning and conducting a wide
variety of programs in the above-mentioned period. The committee met regularly
throughout this time. Regular reports were made to Council outlining specific activities and
the benefits to be achieved by each program.

A comprehensive three-year Development Plan together with a One-Year Operational
Plan was formulated and presented to Council. The plan identified three major Key Result
Areas:

- Coach Education via the N.C.A.S. to increase the quality and quantity of active
coaches available to work in programs,

- An Elite Player/Talent Identification program to raise the standards of play in
N.S.W,,

- The provision of Coaching Services for T.T.N.S.W. Development Programs.

The Primary aim of the Coaching Committee was to successfully achieve the
measurable objectives of the Plan.

In the area of Coach Education three N.C.A.S. Level I Courses were held; two in
Sydney and one in Gosford. From these courses 23 new applications for Level I N.C.A.S.
have been processed and accredited. Many of these coaches are actively involved in
programs.

A further Level I Course was conducted for students from the University of Western
Sydney with a further 14 Level I Coaches being accredited. The current register with Table
Tennis Australia shows N.S.W. has five Level III, one Level II and fifty-one Level I
Coaches.

A Level II Table Tennis sports specific course has been scheduled for May based on
requests. A number of coaches have enrolled for the General Principles Level II Course.
The aim to accredit five coaches at Level II should be achieved during 1996.

With respect to the Elite Player Program training sessions for Veteran, Senior, Junior
and Sub-Junior were conducted to prepare for National Championships. Favourable results
were achieved by most teams. A special thanks to all coaches who participated in these
programs.

The Olympic Athlete Program has three N.S.W. members - Stella Zhou, Katherine
Ying Kwok and Genna Raber, each of whom will participate in Olympic trials for positions
on the National Team to compete in Atlanta. A large number of Administration tasks are
required liaising with T.T.A. in this area.
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One of the main disappointments of the Committee was the inability to establish a
Table Tennis Academy as a component of the National Program. Extensive research was
carried out in developing a sound proposal which was presented to T.T.A. for acceptance.
Whilst the proposal was favourably received no funds were made available to N.S.W. to
meet budgetary considerations. Furthermore funds that had been available via a previous
grant were re-directed to financing other non-coaching programs. Both of these decisions
have seen plans for the Academy temporarily tabled, with negotiations continuing,

The Coaching Committee however was most successful in providing Coaching
Services to Development Programs. These programs involved schools and junior clubs and
Associations, with the primary focus of increasing the profile and awareness of the sport.
The main areas of priority were Campbelltown, Newcastle, the Central Coast. Coaching
clinics, demonstrations and Coaching Courses were conducted. Record entries into schools
tournaments and Training Camps have vindicated the employment of a Development
Officer and the ensuing programs.

At the moment the position of Director of Coaching is not currently funded due to
an nability of T.T.N.S.W. to match the appropriate grant. This situation needs to be
confronted by the new Financial Director as it compromises the programs and strategies
developed as part of the Business Plan. Furthermore the decision by the previous Board of
T.T.N.S.W. to dispense with an Application for funding for the position of Director of
Coaching also severely limited the effectiveness of the Coaching Portfolio. Sound financial
planning and management is the corerstone to any successful program and is the foremost
challenge to be met. Throughout the past nine months all coaching programs have been
conducted on a cost-recovery basis so as not to negatively impact on the financial situation
of the Association.

Finally a thank you to all people who assisted in all coaching programs over the past
months. I look forward to working with a committed group of coaches, officials, players
and parents in 1996, in developing table tennis into the prermier sport in NSW.

Warren Gray
T.T.N.S.W. Coaching Director



PUBLICITY/PROMOTION DIRECTOR'S REPORT

Publicity can be divided into at least two distinct sections,
both of which vary considerably in input and resulting action.

Firstly, I would refer to publicity generated by International
and National sources and in both the print media and television,
results are quite good, comparing our sport with other sports of
a similiar profile and status.

With the advent of Pay TV, two major championships have appeared
(one for 4/5 hours) and it is understood this coverage will
continue to improve.

Table Tennis features from time to time in Olympic announcements
and this will continue and grow as the Year 2000 comes ever
closer. We must be in a position to take every advantage of the
additional exposure we will automatically obtain and have more
competitions/pennants/coaching/playing venues in place.

Secondly, we have publicity locally generated and in this
category, pennant competitions/local championships and such
events are included. For this group, responsable coverage is
almost impossible to obtain in the print media. We have tried
without success but more effort must be forthcoming, as these
events are our bread and butter activities and resulting
publicity will assist our profile and the standing of our
players.

TTNSW's in-house Newsletter, "Loop" has been improved
significantly over the past 12 months and indications to hand
are that members appreciate the publication and my
congratulations are extended to Geoff Henry and Ghiath Khalil
for the excellent work with "Loop".

K. Bowler
Director

NEW SOUTH WALES|]
SPORT AND RECREATION

Supporting Table Tennis




VETERANS DIRECTOR'S REPORT

It is pleasing to report that the Veteran players had a very
good year, with a very strong Association Committee effectively
controlling administration.

A number of events were held during the year, with tournaments
being well supported and coaching days held. The Veterans
Association participated in the 1995 Senior Week, holding a
demonstration of Table Tennis at the Wesley Theatre and running
a tournament for senior players. Weekly Doubles Games days
were held during the middle of the year and everybody enjoyed
the experience of playing with different partners and the
different styles The tournaments also included several

events under new formats.

The Veterans Association has a sponsor, Atlantis Travel, who
supported the Association by providing a prize for a raffle and
sponsoring all the players to the National Championships with
two shirts each. This was very much appreciated.

The Veterans were represented in Melbourne at the Australian
Veterans Championships by ten teams. Unfortunately, we did not
win a team event as expected but NSW performed extremely well in
the individual events.

This year, for the first time, we were able to send out a
Newsletter on a regular basis and under the Editorship of Ray
Vanem, Veteran players were kept well informed on events.

The Veterans. look forward to 1996 with confidence.

N.C. Callinan
Veterans Director



TABLE TENNIS NSW INC

REGISTRATIONS FOR YEAR 1/1/95 TO 31/12/95

ASSOCIATION/CLUB LIF! GOLD  NATIONAL  STATE cLuB SCHOOL TOTAL
Armidale TTA 0 0 1 o 6 0 7
Berrima District TTA 0 0 0 1 18 0 19
Central Coast TTA 0 0 2 1 35 0 38
Eastern Suburbs Business Houses 0 0 4 1 0 0 5
Goulburn TTA 0 0 0 8 1 0 9
llawarra TTA Inc 0 0 6 4 25 2 37
Lithgow TTA 0 0 0 8 28 14 50
Manly/\Warringah TTA 0 3 6 19 89 0 117
Nepean District TTA 0 0 11 16 1 4 32
NSW Insurance Officers TTA 1 0 0 0 0 0 1
NSW Public Service TTA 0 0 0 0 4] ] 0
NSW Veterans TTA 1 0 14 3 0 o] 18
Sutherland Shire TTA 0 0 4 5 0 0 9
Upper North Shore TTA 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Wagga Wagga TTA 0 0 1 0 0 0 1
Western Districts TTA o 0 22 63 92 1 178

No Association
Registered through TTNSW 2 26

0 52 8 9 97
[ 4 T3 T97 [181 ]303 ] 30 |e18 |.




BRUCE & RUTH McEWEN

Certified Practising Accountants
Registered Tax Agents

Bruce McEwen CPA JP Shop S 128 Princes Highway

Ruth McEwen B Bus B Lleg S CPA FTIA JP Uliadulla (Cnr South St)
P O Box 127 Ulladulia 2539

Phone (044) 556 211
Fax {(044) 556153

1 March 1996

AUDITORS® REPORT TO MEMBERS

We have audited the financial report Table Tennis NSW In¢ for the yeur ended 31
December 1995, consisting of the Balance Sheet and Income and Expenditure Statement.
The Committee is responsible for the preparation and presentation of the financial
statements and the information they contain. We have conducted an independent audit of
these financial statements in order to express an opinion on them to the members

Our audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards to
provide reasonable assurance as to whether the financial statements are free of material
misstatement  Our procedures included cxamination. on a test basis. of evidence
supporting the amounts and other disclosures in the financial statements and the evaluation
of accounting policies and significant accounting esnimates  These procedures have been
undertaken to form an opinion as to whether, in all material respects, the financial
statements are presented fairly in accordance with Australian Accounting Standards and
other mandatory professional reporting requirements, the Associations Incorporation Act
and the Association’s constitution so as to present a true view of the Association which is
consistent with our understanding of its financial position and the results of its operations
and cash flows

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis

AUDIT OPINION

In our opinion, the financial report of Table Tenms NSW Inc present fairly in accordance
with applicable Accounting Standards and other mandatory professional reporting
requirements. the Associations Incorporation Act and the Association's Constitution the
financial position as at 31 December 1995 and the results of it operations and cash flows
for the year then ended

Bruce & Ruth McEwen
Ruth McEwen
ULLADULLA | March 1996



TABLE TENNIS NSW INC

ACCUMULATED FUNDS

For the period ended 31 December 1995

Accumulation Account

Excess of Income for Year
Closing Balance

TOTAL ACCUMULATED FUNDS

BALANCE SHEET
As at 31 December 1995

CURRENT ASSETS
Commonwealth Bank Working A/c
Commonwealth Bank No 2 Alc
CBFC On Call Deposit

Petty Cash Float

TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS

NON-CURRENT ASSETS

Office Furniture & Equipment
Table Tennis Equipment

TOTAL NON-CURRENT ASSETS

TOTAL ASSETS

CURRENT LIABILITIES

Sundry Creditors

Unexpended Grants
Unexpended Sports Scholarship
Unexpended Country Athlete
Unexpended Special Trusts
TOTAL CURRENT LIABILITIES

NET ASSETS
Bruce & Ruth McEwen

Ulladulla 2539
1-Mar-396

$
7794.06
5529.83

13323.89

6480.74
1710.45
30000.00

200.00

6180.85

2235.70

800.00
29452.65
1298.00
600.00

1333.20

13323.89

s

38381.19

l

8416.55

46807.74

33483.85

13323.89

“** Audited ***



TABLE TENNIS NSW INC

INCOME & EXPENDITURE
For the year ended 31 December 1995

INCOME
Administration
Affiliation
Registration
Leichhardt Centre
Marketing
Miscellansous items
Executive Diractor

AUSTRALIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS
Australian Nationals

Australian Junior

Australian Vetsrans

NSW TOURNAMENTS
NSW Open

NSW Closed

NSW Junior

NSW Vetarans

NSW Junior Closed
School Tournaments

COACHING & TRAINING

STATE PENNANT
STATE RANKING COMPETITION

SUNDRIES
WRITE OFF
TOTALS

Bruce & Ruth McEwen
Ulladulla 25398

$ EXPENDITURE
6740.50 Administration
560 00 Affiliation

86824 .00 Registration

4785.00 Leichhardt Centre

6204.55 Marketing

7109.86 Miscellaneous Items
10850.00 Executive Director

2720.15 Australian Nationals
8275.98 Australian Junior
Australian Veterans

1918.50 NSW Open
1237.25 NSW Closed

338.00 NSW Junior

844.00 NSW Vetarans

444 60 NSW Junior Closed
3077 .45 School Tournamenis

7556.77

1528.55 STATE PENNANT
725.00 STATE RANKING COMPETITION

379.00 SUNDRIES
WRITE OFF

73798.94

3

20090.87
910.00
2063.00
3210.15
4618.84
2972.66
15000.00

2790 00
827596
800.00

1431.15
601.50
212.93
510.80
444 60

2766 90

405.33
240.00

602.50

321.92
68269.11
E———— ]

*** Auditeg =
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BALANCE SHEET
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Last Year ACCUMULATED FUNDS

14382.29 Brought Forward
-6588.23 Surpius/Deficit for Yeor

L

§7.794.0% TOTAL

|

Represented by:-

CURRENT ASSETS

14810.24 Comm Bonk Working A/c
Comm Bank No 2 A/c
5237.41 Comm Bank Investment Afc
5221.54 Cornm Bank Secunty Plus A/c
0.60 comm Bank Term Deposit
10000.00 CBFC On Cail Deposit
17138.92 sundry Debtors
200.00 pstty Cash Fioat

L__$37.180.11] Totat - Cument Assers

QTHER ASSETS

5881.85 Office Furn & EqQuipment

2235.70 T1able Tennis Equipment
0.00 Provision for Depreciation
0.00 stock on Hand

L $8.117.55] Total - Other Assers

L 345,29.7.6@, Total - Assets

CURRENT LIABILITIES
15.00 ey Deposit
362.37 sundry Creditors
37125.73 Unexpended Gronts
Unexpended Spts Scholarship
Unexpended Country Athiete
Unexpended Speciat Trusts

E $37.503.10| rofal - Liabiities

$7.794.56 | TOTAL

6480.74
1710.45
0.00

0.00

0.00
30000.00
0.00
200.00

6180.85
2235.70
0.00
0.00

0.00
80000
29452 65
1298.00
600.00
1333.20

Ihis Yeqr
7794.06
5529.83

| $13.323.89]

| $38.391.19]

| $8.416.55]

| $46.807.74]

L $33,483.85]

| $13.323.89]
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TABLE TENNIS NSW INC

tINCOME & EXPENDITURE
For Financial Year - 15t January 1995 to 31st December 1995

et Amount

o 31/12/94 DETAIL INCOME EXPENDITURE | NET AMOUNT
11101.35 |ADMINISTRATION 6740.50 20090.87 -13350.37
-550.00 JAFFILIATION 560.00 2910.00 -350.00
16540.00 [REGISTRATION 8624.00 2063.00 6561.00
640.16 |LEICHHARDT CENTRE 4765.00 3210.15 1554 .85
-88.23 IMARKETING 6204.55 4618.84 1585.71
3881.79 IMISCELLANQUS (TEMS 7109.66 2972.66 4137.00
0.00 [EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 10650.00 15000.00 -4350.00

AUSTRALIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS
45700 Australian Nationals 2720.15 2790.00 -69.85
936.50| Australian Junlor 8275.96 8275.96 0.00
-1577.00{ Australian Veterans 0.00 800.00 -800.00

(NSW TOURNAMENTS

785.75| NSW Cpen 1918.50 1431.15 487.35
133.80| NSW Ciosed 1237.25 601 50 635.75
-39.45| NSW Junior 338.00 212.93 125.07
0.00] NSW Veterons 944,00 510.80 433.20
454.00| City of Sydney Singles 0.00 0.00 0.00
755.00| City v Country 0.00 0.00 0.00
545.35 | Junior Senior Invitation 0.00 0.00 . 0.00
324.20| Metro Open/Junior 0.00 0.00 0.00
91.20| NSw Veterans Closed 0.00 0.00 0.00
0.00| NSW Junior Closed 444 60 444.60 0.00
-282.00| School Tournaments 3077.45 2766.90 310.55
306.00| U/12 -U/14 Tourmnaments 0.00 0.00 0.00
392.00 [COACHING & TRAINING 7556.77 0.00 7556.77
0.00STATE PENNANT 1528.55 405.33 1123.22
STATE RANKING COMPETITION 725.00 240.00 485.00
-783.95 SUNDRIES 379.00 602.50 -223.50
-10.00W/O & DEPRECIATION 321.92 -321.92
(§6,588.23)Totals §73,798.94 $68,269.11 $5,529.83
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FAX 5144555700,

TABLE TENNIS NSW INC

GOVERNMENT FUNDING
For Financial Year - 1st January 1995 to 315t December 1995

Net Amount
1/1/95 DETAIL INCOME EXPENDITURE | NET FIGURE
GOQVERNMENT GRANTS
10650.00 [Executive Director 15000.00 10650.00 15000.00
3870.00 |administrative Assistant 7000.00 3870.00 7000.00
12512.43 [Coaching 0.00 12512.43 0.00
3268.30 [sports Development 9000.00 4815.65 7452.65
$30,300.73 $31,000.00 | $31,848.08| $29,452.65
SPORTS SCHOLARSHIPS -
0.00 [Genna Raber 1500.00 860.00 640.00
0.00 [stelia Zhou 1500.00 842.00 658.00
2000.00 fying Kwok 2000.00 4000.00 0.00
3500.00 Lm‘ensnve Trowning Programme 0.00 3500.00 0.00
$5,500.00 $5.000.00§ $9.202.00f $1,298.00
COQUNIRY ATHLETES SCHEME
300.00| «isty Anthes 0.00 300.00 0.00
300.00| Ranea Anthes 300.00 600.00 0.00
0.00| Adam Green 550.00 550.00 0.00
350.00| Daoniel Tumer 0.00 350.00 0.00
75.00{ Anthony Turner 0.00 75.00 0.00
0.00| Naorelle Poole 300.00 0.00 300.00
300.00| Meissa Tuiner 0.00 300.00 0.00
Keily Gurney 300.00 0.00 300.00
Kyle Alexander 300.00 300.00 0.00
Peter Parker 300.00 300.00 0.00
$1,325.00 $2,050.00§ $2,775.00 $600.00
TABLE TENNIS AUSTRALIA SPECIAL FUNDING
SPECIAL IRUSTS
0.00 Punior Development 2350.00 1016.80 1333.20
0.00 [cAPS Programme 500.00 500.00 0.00
$0.00 $2.850.00] §$1,516.80| $1,333.20
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PHIL TP MALES Fax 6144559205

TABLE TENNIS NSW INC

FOR YEAR ENDING 31/12/95

SUNDRY DEBIORS L

TOTA $0.00
SUNDRY CREDITORS |
NSW Veterans TTA $800.00

1orall  $800.00

Sundry Creditors - Grants |

TOTAL $0.00




1995 NSW SENIOR OPEN CHAMPIONSHIPS

Event

U/19 Mens Singles
U/19 Womens Singles
Mens Open Singles
Mens Open Doubles
Womens Open Singles
Womens Open Doubles
Mixed Open Doubles
A Grade Singles

A Grade Doubles

B Grade Singles

B Grade Doubles

C Grade Singles

C Grade Doubles

D Grade Singles

D Grade Doubles

E Grade Singles

E Grade Doubles

Winner

M Rogers

N Poole

M Smythe

P Pinkewich / R Moore

S Zhou

M Pinkewich / J Langridge
R Moore / K Kwok

M Rodgers

M Rodgers / T Singhal

K Wright

R Chambers / F Cheung

P Nguyen

P Karvinen / J Delman

J Delman

J Delman / G Lawrence

M Solomon

M Solomon / G Tawadrous

Runner Up

G Fainblum

J Hartley

A Hubbard

K Tran/H Tran

K Kwok

K Gould / J Hartley

M Smyth /S Zhou

G Lindwood

D Beaumont / K Howard
R Chambers

A Brugnoli/ S Smith

B Ho

B Ho /H Tang

M Solomon

M Solomon / G Tawadrous
N Wright

A Oakford / G Manning

1995 NSW VETERANS OPEN CHAMPIONSHIPS

Over/40 Mens Singles
Over/40 Mens Doubles
Over/40 Womens Singles
Over/40 Womens Doubles
Over/40 Mixed Doubles
Over/50 Mens Singles
Over/50 Mens Doubles
Over/50 Womens Singles
Over/50 Womens Doubles
Over/50 Mixed Doubles
Over/60 Mens Singles
Over/60 Mens Doubles
Over/60 Womens Singles
Over/60 Womens Doubles
Over/60 Mixed Doubles
Over/70 Mens Singles
Over/70 Mens Doubles
Over/70 Womens Singles
Over/70 Womens Doubles
Over/70 Mixed Doubles

P Pinkewich

P Pinkewich / D Beaumont
K Holcomb

J Boyd / K Holcomb

I Van Le / K Holcomb
IVanlLe

I'VanLe/N Yiu

J Boyd

J Boyd / E Edwards

I'Van Le / J Boyd

T Boyd

T Boyd /R Lynch

E Edwards

S Smith / A Brugnoli

J Craig / E Edwards

V Ryan

CRoden/ V Ryan

T Beaumont

T Beaumont / D De Low
T Beaumont / R Beaumont

I Van Le

N Yiu/IVanLle -

C Hughes

C Hughes / S Lynch

P Pinkewich / J Boyd
K Cole

A Koenig / J Leggatt
B Davies

C Hughes / B Davies
C Hughes / K Cole

C Feng

L Forrester / G Nesbitt
I Silins

T Beaumont / I Silins
G Nesbitt / T Beaumont
C Roden

J Panders / K Johnson
D De Low

E Barmnes / J Little

D De Low / J Canavan



1995 NSW JUNIOR OPEN CHAMPIONSHIPS

Event

U/11 Singles

U/11 Doubles
U/13 Boys Singles
U/13 Boys Doubles
U/15 Boys Singles
U/15 Boys Doubles
U/17 Boys Singles
U/17 Boys Doubles
U/17 Girls Singles
U/17 Girls Doubles

Winner

S. Lo

M. C. Lee/S Lee

N Iskandar

P Parker / K Hoang

D Urbina

T Singhal / D Urbina

B Stojkovski

E Chubak / J Abacan

A Vetski

M Turner / R Toromanovic

Runners Up

S. Lee

A Nguyen/ S Lo

B Skalrud

N Iskandar / A Habib

T Singhal

P Lam /D Chung

D Urbina

F Iskandar / B Stojkovski
R Toromanovic

A Vetski / J Grahame

1995 CLOSED CHAMPIONSHIPS

U/13 Boys Singles
U/13 Boys Doubles
U/15 Boys Singles
U/15 Boys Doubles
U/17 Boys Singles

Mens Open Singles
Mena Open Doubles
Womens Open Singles
Womens Open Doubles
Mixed Open Doubles

A Grade Singles
A Grade Doubles

B Grade Singles
B Grade Doubles
C Grade Singles
C Grade Doubles
D Grade Singles
D Grade Doubles
E Grade Singles
E Grade Doubles

N Iskandar
SLo/D Lo

D Urbina

P Lam /D Cheung
J Abacan

P Pinkewich

P Pinkewich / D Beaumont

M Pinkewich
M Pinkewich / A Vetski
H Tran/ A Vetski

D Beaumont

D Beaumont / K Howard

T Kang

B Stojkovski / F Iskandar

D Urbina

M Crock / A Vetski
A Vetski

G Lawrence / T Bo
N Iskandar

B Marshalik / P Ray

A Habib

P Parker / A Turner
T Singhal

D Urbina / T Singhal
E Chubak

K Tran .
K Howard / P Zhou
A Vetski

K Gumey / N Poole
T Samuelsson /

M Pinkewich

T Samuelsson

T Samuelsson /

D Ashkenazi

P Nguyen

R Chambers F Cheung
C Feng

J Craig/ C Feng

D ONeile

J Tawadrous / G Tawadrous

D Lo
H Sharon /J Canavan



1995 NSW STATE REPRESENTATIVES

JUNIORS

Under 17 Girls
Ranka Toromanovic
Melissa Turner
Anne Vetski

Chris Pangway (Captain)

SENIORS

Women

Marie Pinkewich
Katherine Ying Kwok
Stella Zhou

Warren Gray (Captain)

VETERANS

Over 40 Women
K Holcomb

S Lynch

J Morgan (C)

K O Loughlin

Over 70 Women
T Beaumont (C)
D Delow

Over 40 Men

D Ashkenazi

D Beaumont

P Pinkewich (C)
T Samuelsson

Over 60 Men
T Boyd (C)

J Craig

G Nesbitt

G Luu

Under 17 Boys

Bobi Stojkovski
Eugene Chubak

Jason Abacan

Firas Iskandar

Adam Green

Warren Gray (Captain)

Geoff Henry (Manager)

Men

Paul Pinkewich
Guy Fainblum
Genna Raber
Kiet Tran

Paul Pinkewich (Captain)

Warren Gray (Manager)

Over 50 Women
J Boyd

B Davies

C Hughes (C)

Over 50 Men
K Cole (C)

E Davis

I Vanle

K Sands

Over 70 Men
J Panders

C Roden (C)
V Ryan

Norma Callinan (Manager)

Under 15 Boys
Tim Singhal

Phu Lam

Tony Bo

Danny Cheung
Daniel Urbina
Tony Lee (Captain)

Over 60 Women
A Brugnoli (C)
E Edwards

I Silins

S Smith

Over S0 Men "B'" Team

D Kerr

A Koenig

J Leggatt (C)
R Vanem

Over 70 Men "B" Team

R Beaumont (C)
J Delic
B Ly








